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NOTES FROM THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY

HELD AT ALL SAINTS CHURCH ODIHAM

ON TUESDAY 19 MARCH 2019 AT 7.30 PM

Present:

Cllr Jon Hale
Chairman of Council and Chair of Community Committee

Cllr Jeremy Fellows
Cllr John Fleming

Cllr Richard Harris

Cllr James Robinson-Giannasi
Cllr David Stewart

Cllr Craig Worboys


Chair of Amenity Committee
Mrs Sarah Weir



Executive Officer to Odiham Parish Council

Mrs Catherine Ryle


Admin Officer to Odiham Parish Council

County Cllr Jonathan Glen
Public:
12
1.  Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllr John Bell, Cllr Jean Marc David, Cllr Mark Faulkner, District Cllr Ken Crookes, PC Amy Oliver and PCSO Liz Wallace

2.  Chairman’s welcome
Cllr Hale opened the meeting and welcomed those present.

3.  Signing of the notes of the meeting held on Tuesday 1 May 2018
The notes from the meeting held on Tuesday 1 May 2018 were signed as an accurate record of the meeting. 

4.  Presentations:

1) Group Captain Lee Turner, Station Commander RAF Odiham

The Station Commander was introduced.  He spoke about the busy year including a number of events in the village which had provided an opportunity for engagement with the community.  A highlight had been the box-cart race.  He thanked residents for their understanding when Chinooks had been moved through the village at short notice.
Currently RAF personnel were deployed to support the French in their counter-insurgency role in Mali.  Training was undertaken in the US where large-scale exercises could be undertaken.  There had been a first deployment to the new aircraft carrier.  Exercises had taken place in Oman.
The year ahead looked equally busy.  Families required support and understanding, for instance around schooling needs.  He expressed thanks for the Christmas packages.

Group Captain Turner invited questions.  There were none.

2) Update on local crime
The following report from the PCSO was read out:
Burglary

Between the months of January and February this year, our surrounding villages have been the unfortunate victims to one or more burglaries:
Hook/Long Sutton/Well/Crondall/Ewshot

Fleet and Church Crookham.

North Warnborough has suffered one burglary of this type.

These properties have all been targeted from the rear having gained access via an insecure side gate or across open fields. 

Items stolen in these burglaries have been jewellery and cash.  

Hampshire police are working alongside neighbouring forces to bring those responsible to justice.

Other Crime in Odiham and North Warnborough

19/02/2019

Theft 

Theft of large fuel bowser and generator 

02/03/19

Action Fraud

Elderly resident visited at home by a roof cleaning company suggesting his roof had been damaged and needed repairs amounting to a very high cost.

No money was paid. 

03/03/19

Anti-Social Behaviour

Report of youths on the roof at Mayhill School.

08/03/19

Suspicious activity

Suspicious van being driven around a farm location.

09/03/19

Theft

Theft of number plates from a vehicle parked in a residential street.

09/03/19

Theft

Theft of fuel from local petrol station

11/03/19 – 12/03/19

Theft

Theft of a heavy-duty Temporary Traffic light battery.

Please can I remind residents to report crime on the telephone calling 101 

By the Hampshire Police website www.hampshire.police.uk  

Or anonymously on Crime stoppers by calling 0800 555 111 or by the website 

crimestoppers-uk.org

Please keep us in the loop.

In the time you’ve posted it on Facebook it could have been reported to the Police.

Thank You for your ongoing support!

5.  Committee highlights of the year
The Chairman introduced the parish councillors.  He mentioned the forthcoming elections and highlighted the following points:

· Councillors had endeavoured not to increase the precept over the period of the council and had used reserves for projects, however there was now an increase of approximately £1 per Band D household.
· S106 funds had supported some projects.

· NP Monitoring Report was available.

Amenities Committee
Cllr Warboys said that it had been a bumpy year.  The Amenities Committee is responsible for a large part of the budget.  He thanked the Office for the support in delivering projects and hoped that residents would be happy with the results.

· Allotments had been created in 2 phases and the plots had been allocated by ballot.

· Junior play park – consultation had identified a need for teenage facilities and the Recreation Ground had been identified as the best location.  Thanks were expressed to Ross Haynes for his part in the process.

· MUGA – this was also identified through the consultation process and although Montfort Place had been suggested as a possible site, this was not in OPC ownership and there were also concerns about soil levels.
· Fitness trail – was suitable for a wide age range.

· Community Peace Garden – this had evolved from an idea first expressed about 100 years ago and was supported by Hart DC.  The site is between Odiham and North Warnborough and close to the locations of the two VC holders.  It seemed to be enjoyed by a range of people.

· King Street toilets – refurbishment was finally due to start on 1 April 2019 and it was anticipated that the toilets would be closed for 8 weeks.  Listed building permission had been sought.

· Play park maintenance – re-surfacing had been carried out at Bufton Field and Chapel Pond Drive.

· Bins – a survey had been carried out.  Additional bins might be required on new developments in the future.

· Lengthsman scheme – residents were invited to feedback any areas of concern which would be considered as additional tasks.
· Cemetery – woodworm treatment had been carried out on the chapels.  The rules had been adjusted recently.
· Mildmay – the fence installed by the management company impeded a well-used pathway.  This was challenged and found to be on OPC land.  Mildmay management was asked to remove the fence but refused.

The 5-year plan identified further work to be done on the chapels.  The war memorial was being considered but there were complications.  Cllr Warboys said that he had some ideas for future projects.

Community Committee
Cllr Hale ran through on the year’s activities:
· Newsletter produced twice a year

· HALC social media award

· Cllrs Faulkner, Harris and Robinson-Giannasi had put up the Christmas tree

· Armed Forces Day

· RAF100.  Ensuring that the RAF community does not feel isolated.  Box Car Race – hoped to do this every other year

· Street party – there were seats for 1500 and tickets had sold out quickly.  This would not have been possible without the RAF and had been a truly collaborative event.  Underpinned by grant-funding (district and county councils).  Funds collected went to RAF Benevolent Fund.

· Community awards

· 100 year anniversary of WWI – worked closely with Odiham Society.  Poppy gardens, silent soldiers and the Peace Garden, culminating in lighting of the beacon

· RAF Christmas packages – councillors had decided on a change from other years and had sent out packages which included donations from local businesses

· Twinning – RAF had supported visitors from Sourdeval

· Fireworks night – totally self-funding.  OPC worked with the Lions on this.

He said that OPC worked well with a number of local organisations and tried to promote the High Street.  OPC supported a number of community organisations.  The old Co-op building had been used to promote village activities.
There were no questions.

Traffic and Transport Committee

Cllr Bell was unable to attend so a report was given on his behalf.

· SID was now up and running as technical issues had been resolved

· FP21 – S106 funding had been allocated for repairs.  Residents were invited to feedback on this and on FP31

· Bus shelters – there was no further news on the request for new shelters yet.

Planning Committee
Cllr Robinson-Giannasi summarised the Planning Committee’s activities over the year:

· 125 planning applications had been considered by OPC
· 48 Listed Building Consents – which was a high proportion.  10 LBCs were for Danetree House

· Hopefully the issues with Danetree House would be resolved over the coming months

· During the period October to February the Local Planning Authority (LPA) - Hart DC - decided 45 applications, granting approval in 19 cases, with the OPC Planning Committee offering a ‘No Objection’ or ‘Support’ comment to each of those decisions.  OPC offered a differing opinion from Hart’s final decision on 23 applications
· Neighbourhood Plan Monitoring report was on the website or could be picked up from the office.  16 windfall houses had been granted planning consent.  Some sites had come forward and then been withdrawn.  Once Hart’s Local Plan had been made, OPC might want to review the housing numbers in the NP.
· Rural Exception Scheme – site was now available with up to 12 affordable units but the final application was yet to be submitted.
Questions were invited, but there were none.
6.  Question time

· A resident commented that Odiham was a good place to live and thanked parish councillors for their unremarked work which contributed to this.
· Cllr Fleming spoke about Hants and Isle of Wight Wildlife Trust’s plans to stage events to introduce young people to wildlife.  Approximately 120 places would be available (20 at each session).
· A resident expressed disappointment at the low numbers present and asked what could be done to encourage more residents to attend.  Cllr Hale responded that sometimes a particular issue engaged people.  He said that drop-in sessions to ‘meet your councillor’ had been suggested.
· A resident asked whether there was any information on the ‘spring clean’ of Odiham Common.  Cllr Hale replied that this would be publicised once details were known.  OPC has equipment available for litter-picking.
7.  Chairman to close the meeting

The meeting closed at 8.40 pm.  Cllr Hale thanked everyone for attending.
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